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CITY OF BUNDABERG DRUM CORPS INC. 

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
Held at Venue 1 Wainwright Street 
Monday, 16 May 2011 

 
Meeting opened at  
 
Members Present:  
 
Tony Ravenhill, Ian Waters, Rob Dullaway, Michael Wilson, Pat & Steve 
Hooper 
 
Apologies:  Libby Griffiths  & Nicky Taylor 
 
Minutes of the April 2011 meeting were read by Secretary Tony Ravenhill 
and moved by Tony and seconded by Steve Carried 
 

BUSINESS ARISING 

 

• Ian still investigating the supply of apron material from Spotlight.  

• Hall floor to be re-bogged in places specified.  

• Drum Sticks arrived but were the wrong type, and were sent back for 
exchange. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE IN/OUT  

 

• In: Show Society requesting use of the hall for coming Show. OK’d 
Working bee scheduled for 11:30 29th. May and 07:30 4th. June to 
stack and un-stack chairs and tables for hall use during the show. 
Dance group to be asked to reschedule their starting time on Sat 4th. 
June.. Ian to give hall keys to Show Organiser. 

 

• Out:  letter to Cycling club not sent due to further complaints from 
Ms. Zink new letter under composition. 

 

• Usual junk mail all the bank statements and bills received handed over 
to the treasurer. 

Moved Rob, Seconded Pat 
 

 

 

 TREASURERS REPORT 
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• As Tabled 

• Bingo running at a loss and Treasurer proposed that it be closed ASAP. 
Last game to be set for 24th. May 2011. Pat to thank all the Bingo 
Volunteers for the great work done over a long period of time. Moved Pat 
seconded Mike. 

• Insurance for the year is $3076.99 and will be paid in auto monthly payments 
as there is no extra charges involved paying this way. 

• Treasurers report Moved Pat seconded  

 

MEMBERSHIP 

• Trevor Ballantyne is now a fully paid up member to 30th. June and 
was accepted by the management committee. Moved Pat seconded 
Mike. 

• Members can pay directly into the Drum Corps Bank account with 
online banking processes. Account No. BSB and use of family name 
with Initial as Reference code. 

 

REPORTS 

 

Bandmaster:- 

• Scott Mcduff has agreed to assist when necessary to in the 
restructuring of the band.. Currently away bur will be back in about 4 
weeks. Mike to check 

Organiser: 

• To discus future events with T Ballantyne 
Equipment Officer: - 

• New Drumsticks on the way. 
Publicity:- 

• No Report, 
Bingo:- 

• No Report, 

• Canteen:- No Report, 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

• Meetings with T. Ballantyne have be taking place. Trevor was asked 
by the committee to take over the role of Banmast5er and agreed to 
take up the position at the last meeting of the committee. Management 
agreed to support the Bandmaster in ever way possible and that he 
takes on the position of bandmaster on 7th. June 2011 

• The above was decided on the assumption that Mike would relinquish 
the position as soon as the date mentioned above. 

• Mike agreed to these proposals at this meeting and his last band 
practice as Bandmaster would be on 24th. May 2011. 
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• The Management Committee received Mike Wilson’s resignation and  
accepted it with GREAT REGRET. The Committee was aware of all 
the great work that Mike had done over the many many years that he 
had been a member. A amazing track record with the band and he 
cannot be thanked enough for the time and effort put in by him and his 
family over the years. 

• A BBQ will be held on 7th. June to introduce the new Bandmaster 
Trevor to the membership and their families. Mike to hand over to TB 
on the night. 

• Pat to organize BBQ 
Labour Day March:- 

• For the record Ian Waters had heard that a previous Drum Major had 
quit because of the poor turnout of a previous years march and that it 
should be shown in the minutes that this event was not an obligatory 
playout for the band and never was and never will.  

• Plans for the future to be formulated by the Committee and by the 
Bandmaster. 

Blue Cards:- 

• Required by all members connected with the training of Juniors. 
 
Code of Conduct:- 

• To be conjoined with Bylaws. Copies to be given to all new and 
returning Members. New Draft accepted  

Moved Pat seconded Rob 

• AGM Set for Tuesday 2nd. August 2011 7pm at the Hall. 
 
In conclusion a Special thanks to Mike Wilson from Ian and his committee 
for 50+ good years with the band, Mike will be sorely missed. From us best 
wishes for the future and stay in touch. 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 20:55 pm. 
 
Next Meeting will be on    Monday, 20 June 2011 
 At Venue 1 Wainwright Street 
 
 
 
___________________                                  _______________________ 
Ian Waters               Tony Ravenhill 
President      Secretary 
 

 

Date printed: -    Tuesday, June 14, 2011 
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Committee Meeting Dates for 2010 

 

 
 

 

Monday, 18 July 2011 

Monday, 22 August 2011 

Monday, 19 September 2011 

Monday, 17 October 2011 

Monday, 21 November 2011 

 

 


